
A committee to oversee a program that encourages 
business owners to update their buildings now has new 
faces and new rules to go by. 

At Tuesday’s Hoopeston City Council meeting, alder-
men unanimously approved appointees suggested by 
Mayor Bill Crusinberry. Alderman Larry Baughn, civic 
committee chairmen, will head up the committee. Other 
members are Marta Pierce, Valarie Paulson, Carol 
Hicks, Gail Lane and Susan Comstock. 

The façade committee was established as a way of 
preserving the historical integrity of downtown build-
ings but under new guidelines proposed by Crusinberry, 
the historical aspect has been discontinued and the ser-
vice area expanded to all businesses in Hoopeston, not 
just those downtown. 

Other existing guidelines were also changed. Previ-
ously, the program was 50/50 but will now be up to 
50/50. Projects had received funds on a first come, first 
served basis, but now will be decided by the committee. 

In other business, the council approved fee increases 
for Floral Hill Cemetery. Presented by Alderwoman 
Nancy Stipp, cemetery committee chairman, lot prices 
will be: 1 grave, $350; 2 spaces $600; 3 spaces $850; 4 
spaces $1,100; 5 spaces $1,350; 6 spaces $1,600; 7 
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spaces $1,850; and 8 spaces, $2,100. 
Additional spaces over eight will have $250 added to 

the price. 
Baby graves in designated areas will cost $175. 
Labor fees were also increased, with grave openings to 

cost $450 on weekdays, $675 on Saturdays and $1,125 
on Sundays. 

Openings for cremation urns and baby graves will cost 
$230 on weekdays, $345 on Saturdays and $575 on 
Sundays. 

Sunday openings are done only in emergencies and  
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 Chance of storms today, tonight. High 77, low 57. Tomor-
row, chance of showers. High 72, low 54. 
 For current weather conditions, call Hoopeston 
Weather Service, (217) 283-6221. 

Weather 

Classifieds 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Welcome Home Gift Shop Feature of the Week: lavender 
tea. Stop by for a complimentary coffee or tea & visit our Amish 
Corner! 

HOUSES FOR RENT 

Two houses for rent.  Please call 815-520-3074 for details.  

RUMMAGE SALES 

HOOPESTON: 719 S. Fifth St. Sat. & Sun., 7-noon. Washer & 
dryer, salt spreader to attach to truck for plowing, welder, vari-
ous baby clothes, furniture. 

HOOPESTON: 328 W. Lincoln. Fri., 10-?, Sat., 8-noon. Multi 
family. Men, women, boys & girls clothes (many sizes) toys, 
baby clothes. 

HOOPESTON: 905 E. Young (in alley) Motorcycle jacket, 
hunting gear, electric smoker, Christmas & home décor. Some-
thing for everyone! 

Call (217) 283-9348 or  email  

publish@justthefacts.net to place your ad! 

 Michael S. Winland, 27, of Hoopeston, was ar-
rested after an incident at 2:45 p.m. Tuesday at Park-
view Court. He was charged with disorderly conduct 

 Hoopeston Fire Department was called at 5:37 
p.m. Tuesday for a ditch fire on the Antioch Slab. 
 Firemen were called at 7:01 p.m. Tuesday to the 
400 block of South Market for a strong smell of 
natural gas. After investigation, Michael E. Forshier, 
57, of Hoopeston, was arrested by police, charged 
with illegal dumping of chemicals. He was released 
on a notice to appear in Hoopeston City Court. 

on a complaint from a 26-year-old Hoopeston woman 
and was released on a notice to appear in Hoopeston 
City Court. 

Police News 

Fire Calls 
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with approval of the cemetery committee. 
Disinterment fees will be $1,350 for an adult grave and 

$690 for ashes and baby graves. 
The council also discussed the electric aggregation 

program. Homefield Energy was the winning bidder 
on May 15 and will provide electricity at 4.333 cents 
per kilowatt hour for a 22-month term. The cost is 
higher than was anticipated—and higher than the 4.26 
cent rate provided to Vermilion County by Integrys. 

Crusinberry said residents should be able to save $10 
to $15 per month. Rebates to the city under the aggre-
gation program will be earmarked to offset infrastruc-
ture improvement costs, he added. 

Referencing a letter to the editor in Just the Facts 
about a customer remaining loyal to current provider 
Ameren, Alderman Bill Goodwine said he talked with 
Ameren representatives who said the company is more 
interested in supplying electricity than selling it. 


